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August 23rd, 2024  
 
To: All Navistar Suppliers  
 
Subject: Implementation of ePPAP Module in eQ2 System Effective November 1st  
 
Dear Valued Suppliers:  
 
As part of our ongoing commitment to collaboration and efficiency, we are excited to announce a 
significant milestone: the launch of the ePPAP module within the TRATON e2 system.  
 
Effective November 1st, 2024, all new Production Part Approval Process (PPAP) submissions will 
be handled exclusively through the eQ2 system. This streamlined approach ensures transparency, 
accuracy, and communication for PPAPs.  
 
For those who have completed the eQ2 Administrator Application, you will receive an email notification at 
least a few weeks prior to November 1st, with instructions to set-up your account in eQ2 and how to add 
additional users from your location.  
 
Key points to note:  
 
1. eQ2 Administrator Application: If your eQ2 administrator application is not yet completed, we urge 
you to submit it as soon as possible. Delay in submission may necessitate escalation. It is crucial to 
ensure your access to the eQ2 system to avoid any delays in PPAP submissions.  
 
2. No Migration of Old PPAP Records: We want to emphasize that existing PPAP records will not be 
migrated to the eQ2 system, however, existing records will be retained.  
 
3. Transitioning Ongoing PPAPs: Starting November 1st, you will have the option to transition ongoing 
PPAPs into the eQ2 system. Please reach out to your Navistar Supplier Quality Engineer if desired.  
 
4. Exclusions for GM and Defense Parts: Please be aware that PPAPs for GM parts or Defense parts 
will not be handled within the eQ2 system. These will continue to be managed through existing processes 
as per the current protocol.  
 
5. ePPAP Supplier Training Sessions (Virtual): We are offering training sessions to assist with the 
transition to the ePPAP module & provide an overview of all impacted process changes. Please assign 
at least one representative from each of your locations to attend one of the sessions below.  
 
Please attend one of the dates and times are as follows (Teams Live Event):  

• Tuesday, September 17, 2024: 8:00 AM - 9:30 AM CST  

• Wednesday, September 18, 2024: 1:00 PM - 2:30 PM CST  

• Thursday, September 19, 2024: 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM CST  
 
For any questions or further clarification, please direct them to eQ2support@Navistar.com.  
 
We appreciate your cooperation during this transition.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Wayne Rygel  
Director of Supplier Quality, Navistar 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1iCptTx9_kS6rU_-1rh3TYfblXn0xqlOvbG5ol8XfJFUNjdWTEJGQkNaWTlIVUEwR0szTU9MTzlTTy4u

